Avon Soccer League Association

Board Meeting Minutes

May 12, 2003

Attendance
Dave Bowen, Linda Cash, Laura Dent, Janet Gosche, Mike Grudzien, Robin Hallagan, Robin Kane, Shawn Kohler, Gary LaSalla, Mike Lawler, Jerry Lengen, Steve Millar, Beth Taranto, Steve Taranto.

Summary of April 28, 2003 Meeting
Mike Lawler provided a brief summary of the organizational meeting held on April 28, 2003. This summary included:

1. His efforts in coordinating a transition with the prior ASLA board.

2. An update on payment for Spring 2003 recreation program referees.

3. A discussion on the condition of Schwartz and Veterans park fields and our intent to coordinate with the city.

4. A brief discussion of the developing plans for the Avon Heritage Festival and what ASLA's involvement may be. Identified a possible volunteer to coordinate with the festival organizers.

5. Spring 2003 recreation program trophies have been ordered. Robin Kane will organize distribution.

6. Brief discussion of game cancellation notification procedures. Decided to follow through with efforts to receive donated services from Century Telephone.

7. Asked that travel and recreation coaches publicize Force/QualChoice clinic on May 20th.

Miscellaneous
Laura Dent reported that she has obtained a post office box and distributed keys. P.O Box 77, Avon, Ohio 44011-0077.

Election of Officers
In accordance with the existing ASLA bylaws, the following Board Members were nominated and unanimously confirmed by those in attendance:

President – Mike Lawler

Vice President – Steve Taranto

Treasurer – Dave Bowen

Secretary – Robin Hallagan

It was recognized that the Board would certainly grow in membership over the coming months. The above structure was, however, thought to be a minimum needed to coordinate a transition and the tasks immediately at hand.

Treasurer Report
1. Dave Bowen provided a preliminary summary of ASLA's recent income and expenses. He is working with Mario Danese (former ASLA Treasurer) to finalize the existing accounts.

2. Dave will immediately open new account(s) at Charter One Bank and transfer funds to them from the existing accounts. A small amount will be left in the current accounts to cover non-cleared checks and any other outstanding debts.

3. Robin Hallagan will work with Dave to transitioning the existing account at First Merit from the old board to the new.

Fall 2003 Registration
1. Robin Hallagan is coordinating the in-person registration drive scheduled for Avon Public Library on Saturday, May 17 and Saturday, May 31 from 12PM – 3PM.

2. Robin has completed the registration form and instructions and gave a copy to Laura Dent for distribution. Registration forms will only be distributed via the schools to Preschool through 7th grade. Current U5 coaches will also receive forms to distribute to their teams. Distribution should be completed by Thursday, May 15.

3. Travel coaches will be asked to notify their teams of the upcoming registration deadline (May 31) for the Fall 2004 travel program.

4. The Board determined that the fee structure will be as follows (same as prior registration period):

Recreation Program - $85.00

Travel Program - $145.00

Reversible Gold/Purple Recreation Jersey - $10.00

5. Travel players will be encouraged to participate in the recreation program, however they will no longer be required to participate. The travel fees include the recreation program.

6. It was noted that ASLA travel fees are considerably lower than surrounding communities. Our recreation fees are slightly higher in some cases although a direct comparison is difficult due to differences in the programs.

7. The Board determined that a “Family Maximum” of $300 would be continued for registration fees. This maximum does not include the reversible jersey.

8. The Board determined that a Scholarship program to assist with registration fees would be continued. Robin Hallagan, and Laura Bohn volunteered to develop a recommendation for the structure of this program.

9. Reversible jerseys will be available for sale at registration as will Avon Soccer shirts and sweatshirts.

10. Robin Hallagan and Steve Taranto will coordinate the entering of registration information into a database. 

11. Steve Taranto indicated that he has contacted OYSAN for information on registration requirements and the KidsSafe program. More details forthcoming.


Travel Program

1. Travel player evaluations will be conducted the week of June 2nd.  It is expected that all U9 through U11 players interested in travel will be required to participate.

2. There was some discussion regarding purchase of new travel uniforms this year.  The existing uniforms have been in use for over two years in some cases and should be replaced.  Steve Taranto and Janet Gosche to research further and develop a recommendation.

3. Linda Cash has expressed interest in forming a U8 girls travel team. 

4. Steve Bishop has been identified as a U9 girls travel coach.

Equipment

1. Janet Gosche reported on current inventories for recreation and travel uniforms.  She has ordered new recreation jerseys in anticipation of the demand for this fall.


2. There is an excessive amount of unused travel uniforms.  The majority of which appear to be in the larger sizes.  It was suggested that older teams should be asked to continue using those uniforms so that we can get some value from them.  This excess should not be a factor in replacing the uniforms for the younger teams since part of the travel registration fees assumes a two-year rotation.

Next Meeting

Monday, June 9th @ 7:00 PM.  Avon Public Library.

